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Week 10  Term 4  2018                 December 

Wednesday 19
th   

2018 Final day for students 

 
We wish all our students and their families a safe and 
enjoyable break. To those celebrating Christmas, 
enjoy this special time with your loved ones. Happy 
holidays and see you back in 2019.  
 

DEPARTING STAFF 
 

On behalf of the entire Banksia Road community I 
would like to thank our departing staff, Mrs 
Rodrigues, Miss Hammoud, Mr Craft, Mr Virgara and 
Mrs Kean. 

 
SEMESTER 2 REPORTS 

 
Reports were sent home last Friday. If you would like 
to discuss this further, please contact your child’s 
teacher.  

 
2019 RETURN TO SCHOOL DATES 

 
Students in Year 1 – 6 will return to school on 
Wednesday 30th January. Kindergarten will start on 
Thursday 31st January. 

 
NOT RETURNING IN 2019 

 
Please advise the school if your children will not be 
returning in 2019. You can advise via our school 
email, banksiard-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 

 

MOBILE PHONES 

Last week the NSW Education Minister, Mr Rob 
Stokes announced the banning of mobile phones in 
all primary school classrooms in a bid to combat 
bullying and distractions. 

Our policy at Banksia Road is students must drop 
their phone into the office before school and then pick 
up their phone at home time. I understand that 
students use the phone to communicate with parents 
from 3pm which is perfectly acceptable. 

 
 
 
 

PRESENTATION DAY  
 

It was lovely to see all our parents and guardians at 
Presentation Day earlier in the month. The Banksia 
Shakers ignited the audience with an interactive 
performance. 

 

 

Thank you to the Mrs Tleis, Mrs Khassouk, Mrs El-
Chahal, Miss Bedran, Mrs Wassef and Mr Attia for the 
countless hours of choreography. 

SWIM SCHEME 

Students in Year 2, 3, 4 and 5 participated in the swim 
scheme last week. Thank you to Miss Garvey and all the 
teachers involved. Learning to swim is a critically 
important skill given our affiliation with the water. 
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COMMUNITY HUB NEWS 
 

Below is a community hub survey which we would 
like you to complete. It will assist us to arrange 
programs that meet your needs and interests. This is 
an opportunity for you to tell us what you would like to 
attend by completing the survey at the end of the 
newsletter Please kindly return the completed survey 
to the Hub Room and enjoy a coffee or tea when you 
stop in. Thank you 
- Leonie 

 
UNIFORM SHOP 

 
Opening hours for 2019 is as follows: 
Tuesday 29

th
 January – 9 till 11am 

Wednesday 30
th
 to Friday 1

st
 Feb – 8:30 till 9:30am. 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY CHARTER 

We are lucky to have such a positive school culture. 
The department of education recently published this 
School Community Charter which outlines the 
responsibilities of parents, carers, educators and 
school staff in NSW public schools to ensure our 
learning environments are collaborative, supportive 
and cohesive. 

 

Mr Hamish Woudsma 
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